The Giddings News

September 25, 1942

DIME BOX

Mr. and Mrs. W. R. Standefer were in Temple at a hospital last Wednesday.

Mr. Joe Polansky and family of Caldwell were visitors here Saturday.

Clarence Alford of Caldwell visited the Kyle's here Sunday. Mrs. Lee Juergens of Taylor visited her mother Mrs. Martha Etzel here recently.

Miss Gleria Kocurek left Monday for Huntsville where she will attend college.

Mr. and Mrs. James Kyle and Mr. O. A. Kyle spent several days of last week in and near Rockdale visiting relatives.

Mrs. Grover Reat is spending a while here visiting her mother Mrs. Houdek before going to her new home at Lytton Springs.

Wade Morgan, a student at A. and M. Colege visited at mother Mrs. Mary Morgan here the week-end.

Mr. and Mrs. Woodrow Eichler are the proud parents of a baby boy born one day last week.

Mr. D. F. Stamps is visiting his brother Mr. Sam Stamps in Stanton this week.

Woodrow Spacek is visiting in Temple for a few days.

P. T. A. Meeting. The Dime Box P. T. A. held its first meeting of 1942-43

school term Tuesday, Sept. 15. at 8:30 P. M. in the high school

auditorium.

The report given by Mrs. J. A. Polansky, chairman of the nominating committee, was voted upon and approved, which was as follows: President, Mrs. Joe Spacek; 1st vice-president, Mrs. Albert Harzke; recording secretary, Mr. J. A. Polansky; treasurer, Mr. J. L. Kocurek; membership chairman, Mrs. C. W. Bridges; finance chairman, Mr. W. B. Williams; program committee, Mrs. Goree, Mrs. Morgan and Mrs. Spencer.

Mr. Williams gave a report on the Lunch Room program. which was then given over for a thorough discussion by the P. T. A. members. The members voted to advance the price for a lunch ticket from 9c to 10c due to the increase of prices. This price is to continue if the lunch room can operate under these circumstances, Members suggested and voted that all pairons of the school should be willing to cooperate by planting an extra row or two of the vegetables needed and contributing this to the lunch room in this emergency.

The organization moved and passed that they meet each third Tuesday of the month at 8:30 P. M. during the fall season with an hour and a half for a meeting, the time to be moved up as the season advances.